HADCO
Board Meeting Minutes

January 7,2021
PLACE:  Myers Center
TIME:    12:31 p.m.



 
ATTENDEES: Jeff Cooley, Mike Baker, Chris Spens, Jerry Griese, Janeal Kohler & Jamie Ambrosini. 
READING & APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES: 
Commissioner Griese motioned to approve the minutes from the October 22, 2020 meeting. No Board Meetings in November or December 2020. Commissioner Baker seconded. No discussion. A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed. 
REPORT OF THE SECRETARY: Mrs. Kohler reported the County Commissioners had appointed Donna Bosier as the new Resident Commissioner and Mrs. Kohler will contact her for an orientation in preparation for her joining the next meeting. 
Mrs. Kohler reported the abatement had been completed at the Blueridge fire damaged units and the insurance adjustor was requiring more bids for the remaining rehab.  Ehlers, out of Eugene, was putting together a bid for consideration. 
Mrs. Kohler explained a final inspection was supposed to be completed this week on the rehab of the admin building however since the plumbing inspection yesterday failed it might be delayed. The plumbing failed because gas hot water heaters were installed without proper venting.  The easiest and most affordable correction is to remove them and install electric hot water heaters. Discussion was had regarding plan details versus contractor responsibility. Target date for completion is January 10th. Commissioner Cooley asked about penalties due to rent loss. Mrs. Kohler reported since it is a brand-new program there has not been rent loss, but the contractors were served a notice for imposing liquidated damages. Mrs. Kohler needs to review the delays versus engineer plan details and communication throughout the entire project to best determine liquidated damages on the final billing. Commissioner Spens asked if there were tenants ready for the units. Mrs. Kohler reported not yet due to the delays on the project. Commissioner Cooley reiterated the need to express to the contractor the Board is not pleased with their performance.

PUBLIC COMMENT: None. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  
Review HADCO Audit for FYE March 2020-Mrs. Kohler explained the audit went well with no findings and no major changes from last year adding the cash flow on page 13 and 14 increased slightly from last year. Commissioner Baker asked if HADCO had tenants not able to pay their rent due to COVID.  Mrs. Kohler explained it varied between programs. The programs where their rent could be adjusted based on income where doing fine. The current unpaid balance for Public Housing was around $4K with about half of that expected to be paid in the next couple of weeks.  The tax credit programs like Orchard Knoll and Vine Street have some higher balances due.  Some of the cases are not related to COVID rather a few people taking advantage of the eviction moratorium. 
Public Hearing for Annual Plan- Mrs. Kohler explained HADCO’s annual plan requirement to place the annual plan out for 45-day comment after soliciting RAB comments.  This year the RAB was comprised of new members that provided some good feedback and suggestions that are included in the annual plan.  Our staff will be reviewing to see what is feasible to complete. The most important part of the annual plan is the intention to convert Public Housing to Section 8. Notices for feedback were solicited to PH tenants prior to the 45-day annual plan comment period.  Staff has communicated with multiple tenants who could be adversely affected. The biggest adverse action is the occupancy standards are different so there are households that are over housed per the Section 8 policy and those families will likely need to relocate. HADCO will be assisting with relocation costs and providing relocations specialists to assist them with locating a suitable unit.  There is some flexibility in the conversion plan to allow for the time necessary to relocate households. The long-term benefit of converting from Public Housing to Section 8 is substantial.  Multiple restrictions are removed that will allow us to better manage our portfolio and develop future housing. Commissioner Baker asked if the conversion is required by HUD? Mrs. Kohler explained the conversion is not required by HUD, but they are strongly encouraging it.  They have made the process easier to convert to allow Housing Authorities more flexibility within their communities. Ultimately HUD nor HADCO want to negatively impact the tenants. Discussion was had on the pros and cons of converting. Commissioner Cooley asked about the impact of new apartments on HADCO housing. Mrs. Kohler reported the market was so tight the new housing is much needed and should not negatively impact HADCO’s housing. Regardless of the market changes there has always been about a 30% turnover in Public Housing each year.  
Resolution #2125- Approval of Annual Plan 2021- Commissioner Spens motioned to approve the   Commissioner Baker seconded.  A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed.
ADJOURNED: 1:18 p.m.
